
 

 

23rd August 2025 
 
To Sri Ashwini Vaishnaw 
Honourable Minister of Railways and IT 
New Delhi 
 
Sub: Request to stop the Dadagiri of NIXI  
 
Dear Sir 
 
I wish to bring to your notice an attempt by NIXI to forcefully acquire a digital property belonging to 
me (I am the Managing Director of Ujvala Consultants Pvt Ltd, which owns a domain name dpdpa.in) 
in an arbitrary manner. 
 
According to the charter of NIXI formation, it was expected to encourage registration of domain names 
in the dot in category and move away from dot com registrations. As is the normal practice, the 
Government of India reserves the extension dot gov for its use. 
 
NIXI has now served a notice on me to forcefully acquire dpdpa.in which has been duly registered by 
Ujvala Consultants Pvt Ltd stating that MeitY considers it as an acronym of digital personal data 
protection act and it should not be in the custody of a private law abiding citizen of India. 
 
At the same time, NIXI is not bothered  about the existence of “dpdpa dot com”  domain by another 
private individual clearly showing a partisan attitude. 
 
I have served a notice to NIXI and NIXI instead of backing off is preparing for a legal fight. This is a 
question of fundamental right of a citizen and an arbitrary action by the Government more identifiable 
with people like the late Sanjay Gandhi and  Indira Gandhi and not the current regime. 
 
I have explained the details in my website Naavi.org . 
 
I request you to kindly advise the relevant officials to stop this dadagiri and not emulate Donald Trump. 
This will seriously hurt the dot in domain registrations and Indian citizens will be forced to register 
other TLD such as dot com instead of dot in. 
 
Looking forward to your response. 
 
Regards 
 

Yours sincerely 
 

 
Na.Vijayashankar 

(Naavi) 
 

https://www.naavi.org/wp/beware-of-nixi-the-predator-developments-on-dpdpa-in-domain-name/,

